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February 1, 2004

We, members of the InterReligious Task Force, are gravely concerned for the freedom and human rights of the Peasant Movement of Cajibío in Cauca department because of the unjust detentions occurring in Cajibío since the middle of December 2003. These arrests result from Colombian President Alvaro Uribe Vélez’s policy of “Democratic Security."

Humble peasants, truck drivers, youth, small business people, members of a medical mission, housewives, schoolteachers, councilors, civil servants, workers and popular leaders have been arrested without warrants and jailed. These Colombians have been branded as collaborators with, or informants for, armed groups, or it is alleged that they are connected to subversive actions. They have been taken from their homes, household members have been harmed or detained, and belongings destroyed.

Some of those arrested have participated in community organizing, meetings, assemblies, workshops, peaceful demonstrations, and campaigns for social, economic, and political justice--all of which are permitted by the Colombian Constitution, in which social protest is given as a right of the people. Many Colombians consider it an obligation to protest the state’s lack of attention to their concerns – a historical condition for the poor people in Colombia.

As a result of our concern for the safety of members of the Peasant Movement of Cajibío, we strongly urge your government to:
· Reject these indiscriminate arrests which lack evidence, undermine the social processes and unfairly malign the affected individuals;

· Take immediate effective action to protect the lives and liberty of all members of the Peasant Movement of Cajibío so that  they may live safely in peace;

· Fully implement the principles of the Declaration on the Right and Responsibility of Individuals, Groups and Organs of Society to Promote and Protect Universally Recognized Human Rights and Fundamental Freedoms, adopted by the UN General Assembly on December 9, 1998.

Sincerely,

Brian J. Stefan Szittai, Coordinator

cc:
Ambassador Luis Alberto Moreno , Embassy of Colombia – via fax: 1 202 232 8643


US Ambassador to Colombia William Wood – via fax: 011 57 1 315-2038


Misión Permanente de Colombia ante la ONU en Ginebra – via fax: 011 41 22 791.07.87/ 798 45 55


Dra. Elba Beatriz Silva, Fiscalía de la Nación ~ via email: : elbsilva@fiscalia.gov.co

Dr. Carlos Franco, Programa Presidencial de Derechos Humanos ~  cefranco@presidencia.gov.co

S.E. Francisco Santos,  Vicepresidente de Colombia ~ via e-mail: fsantos@presidencia.gov.co

CSN   Cajibio

The following people hereby urge you to take action on this matter as indicated in this letter:
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